
Dear people of OISTAT, 
 
Each EC candidate has to come up with a letter of intent, in which is explained how the candidate 
came to know OISTAT, what her/his vision is for OISTAT’s future, why the candidate decides to step 
forward as an EC member, and completed of course with other things the candidate would like to 
communicate with OISTAT members. 
I will not do that in this paragraph.  
 
The reason is: I’m already doing that in another section. The one in which my candidacy for President 
is stated. Certainly I want to be a candidate for the EC. But primarily President. And of course it has 
to be in that order. So please read my intentions and arguments in the candidate for President 
section. This does by no means reduces my intent to be an EC member. On the contrary: I have 
proven to be a fine EC member over the last years. A builder of bridges for synergistic relations, if you 
will. In a time where cross-discipline collaboration might be very useful. 
And I will gladly continue to do so if the Congress will elect me EC member, in that case loyal to the 
elected President. But first things first! 
 
Bert Determann 
 
 
 
 
 


